
 

 

Town of Waltham 

2053 Maple Street 

Waltham, VT  05491 

Selectboard Minutes 2-23-2023 

 

Members Present: Don Ross Chair, Andrew Martin, Brent Newton 

Others Present: Cookie Steponaitis and Linda Devino 

 

The special meeting came to order at 6:34pm. 

The board members met to discuss implementing a policy for new and or replacement culverts 

in the right-of-ways on Waltham Town Roads.  Some sample policies were reviewed along with 

State Statute Title 19.  Discussion included costs and specifications. It was agreed that the Road 

Contractor will oversee and approve or disapprove of the process.  Also discussed was the fact 

that the board members would like to see a No Parking Ordinance for Route 66 citing Title 23 of 

the Vermont State Statutes.   

Excess weight permits and the enforcement thereof was also discussed as it will soon be spring 

and farmers will be hauling manure to spread on their fields.  Brent said he would be willing to 

approach the farmers about this in order to avoid a repeat of the road damage that occurred 

last spring. 

The board agreed to continue to work on these items and formally act on them at the regular 

April’s meeting. 

The meeting was unanimously adjourned at 7:15pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Linda Devino 

Clerk / Treasurer 


